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One Hundred Years, Plus - An Observation

Your hosts for the August meeting at Olympia
Fields have rolled up a combined total of 110 years
in the service of golf. Chuck Tanis, Golf Professional,
entered golf fifty years ago this year. Forty of these
have been spent at Olympia. In 1962 he was elected
Pro of the Year by the lllinois PGA. This is truly a
great honor and an enviable record of service. He is
closely seconded by Manager, Jim DiSanto’s twenty-
six years, all at Olympia. Of my own thirty-four years
in golf, | complete my fifth at Olympia the first of
August.

As with all men in key positions in golf clubs
everywhere, | believe we share a common aim—io
give the best we have and to use fully the knowledge
we have accumulated in these 110 years to further
the cause of golf right here at Olympia. Perhaps |
speak boldly, but also very honestly, when | say
there are times when we feel our efforts are appre-
ciated and there are other times when frustration
would take over but for the steadfastness of dedi-
cated, professional men.

In this day to day relationship around any club,
which | like to call the School of Everyday Experience,
there is yet to be learned many things, for classes are
never over and you never graduate. Your professor
may be a member who is the greatest industrial giant
of the metropolitan area, a housewife who has a new
found love, the game of golf or your lowest paid
employee. From any one of these you may learn
about a part of the great jig saw puzzle called Life
and apply it to your particular need at the moment
or file it for further reference.

With the succeeding election of club officials and
the appointment of department chairmen, a new
semester in the School of Everyday Experience be-
gins. Sometimes the attitude of the individual chair-
man leads to an amiable situation wherein he can
be ecucated in the ways and needs of the depart-
ment. If so, the superintendent is fortunate indeed.
Proper liaison between the superintendent and the
club membership and the Board of Governors is one

of the chief functions of the department chairman
and is of great importance.

Then too, there are times when the superintendent
is educated by the department chairman in a new
facet of membership wishes, some good, some sel-
fish and rediculous, This same chairman who, upon
appointment, confessed ignorance concerning the
operation of the grounds department has suddenly
become the five month expert in carrying out every
wish that is brought to his attention by the member-
ship. From the School of Everyday Experience you
reach for the file marked Tact, Diplomacy, Desire to
Please or What is Best and try to come up with the
right answer. The Experience you get may not be
shown in your particular brochure marked How to
Succeed as A Grounds Superintendent but this is a
part of the first One Hundred and Ten Years—a smail
portion of your life and mine.

JULY MEETING

The July Meeting of the Midwest Association of
Golf Course Superintendents was held on July 7, 1964
at the Woodridge Country Club. Tony Meyer was our
host. The weather on the 7th was not the best for
all concerned. It rained most of the day so our field
of golfers was limited to 30. Most of them were able
to get in 18 holes before getting too wet . The rain
didn’t seem to bother Al Pruess too much because he
fired a 69 against some of our finest golfers to take
the honors for the day.

We did not eat in the big tent because of the
threatening weather but we enjoyed the meal just as
well in the clubhouse., The food was delicious and
the service was outstanding. Ted Hammerschmiar
is to be congratulated for the fine time that was had
by all. Tony had his course in top condition as usual.
Thanks again to both of these fine gentlemen.

The highlight of the evening was the introduction
of 14 new members in the Association. Walter
Simon Asst. at Prestwick Country Club; Joe Perrachi,
Olympia Fields; Art Oslund; Dave Edison, Ravisloe
Don Maske, Ken Quandt, Prestwick Asst.; Ted Wiersma,
Silver Lake; Everrett Comstock, Don Theesfield, Supt.
Evergreen Country Club; Torgelson , Brookwood
Country Culb; Walter Fuchs Jr. Salesman; Al Lagman,
Eldorado Country Club; Jim Larson; Paul Frankowski,
Asst. Beverly Country Club.

During the Business Meeting the assembly voted to
nominate Warren Bidwell of our Association for the
position of Director of the GCSAA. He was nom-
inated by Ray Gerber and seconded by Ted Woehrle.

The Educational Committee presented their pro-
gram with Carlyle Regele, irrigation engineer from
Rainey Sprinkler, acting as Moderator for a panel
that discussed irrigation of golf courses. The panel
consisted of Ed Braunsky of Hickory Hills Country
Club, Ken Zanzig of Walnut Hills Country Club and
Ted Woehrle of Beverly Country Club, Each mem-
ber of the panel explained his particular irrigation
system and its use after which Mr. Regele summa-
rized the presentation with a few remarks of his
own. The biggest change in irrigation as told to us
by Mr. Regele will be automatic systems. Several
members seemed to disagree with this statement
and a lively debate followed. Some of the newer types
of pipe include various linings in the pipe itself to
help prevent scale and deterioration.




It was pointed out that any system regardless of
size is only as good as the man that operates it.

Roy Nelson, a Director of the National as well as
the immediate past President of he National, pre-
sented a Special Citation in the form of a plaque to
Ted Woehrle for his recognition and his profession
during the 1963 Western Open Golf Tournament.
The Citation reads as follows:

SPECIAL CITATION
presented by
THE GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS
ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA

in recognition of

outstanding public relations efforts in connection
with publicity gained for the superintendents pro-
fession during

The 1963 Western Open Golf Tournament

at
The Beverly Country Club, Chicago, lllinois
presented at the 1963 Annual Meeting

of the Association in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.
Signed: Lawrence G. Mattei, Chairman

Public Relations and Awards Committee
Signed: Roy W. Nelson, President

Golf Course Superintendents Association

of America

Al Johnson reported that Ray Didier is recovering
from overwork and should be improving soon. Ray
Murphy is also suffering from a heat stroke. We wish
them both a speedy recovery and hope to see them
up and around shortly. For further details contact Al
Johnson, TA 5-3809, TA 3-8682.

Golf prizes went to the following: Al Pruess — Low
Gross: Ed Burke, Art Benson Jr., Ed Braunsky, Alby
Staudt, Doug Jabaay, Joe Dinelli, Harold Michels, Joe
Canale, Harold Fredrickson, O. Ramsey.

TROUBLES

With the excessive amounts of rainfall and tempera-
tures here in the Chicago area this summer we are
seeing extensive damage to turf from our old enemy
Pythium Blight. Pythium is perhaps the most damag-
ing of all the Fungi that attacks turf.

The following information was taken from Circu-
lar 510, "Control Turfgrass Disease” from Pennsyl-
vania State University, College of Agriculture, Ex-
tension Service, University Park, Pennsylvania. Her-
bert Cole, Extension Plant Pathologist and Houston
Couch, Plant Pathologist compiled and printed the
Circular.

Pythium Blight first appears as small, irregularly
shaped spots ranging from 1/; to 4 inches in diameter.
At first water-soaked in appearance, the leaves socn
shrivel and the color of these patches fades to a light
brown.

Groups of affected patches frequently join to-
gether. At times, the shape of the affected areas
resembles elongate streaks. This disease development
pattern is apparently the result of the fungus being
washed over the surface of the soil. The presence
and pattern of these streaks are determined, mostly,
by the surface water drainage flow of the area.

Diseased leaves are at first water-soaked, soft, and
slimy. When walked on they mat together. If the

growth of the pathogen is checked before an entire
leaf is blighted, distinct, straw-colored spots of vary-
ing size develop. In general, these spots are quite
similar to those produced by the Sclerotinia Dollar
Spots fungus—except that the reddish margins charac-
teristic of the latter disease are missing.

In early morning, or if high humidity exists through-
out the day, diseased leaves may be covered with the
white, cobwebby, mold-like growth form of the pa-
thogen.

Disease cycle—Both species of Pythium may live for
long periods as soil inhabitants. In turf with a past
history of Pythium blight, plants infected the previous
season serve as the chief source of infection centers.

Further disease development from the infection
centers occurs by growth of the fungus from plant
to plant. Under favorable conditions for disease de-
velopment the rate of this movement can be very
rapid.

Long distance spread occurs by movement of either
diseased grass plant parts or infested soil on mainten-
ance equipment and by surface water.

Primarily a warm, wet weather disease, turf blight-
ing and disease development will be most rapid and
severe at air temperatures of 85° to 95°F. Minimum
temperature for disease development is 68°F. As the
air temperature increases to 95°F, a much shorter time
is required for complete destruction of a grass stand.

Disease development on highland bentgrass is
greater at high nitrogen fertility or high balanced fer-
tility and less under conditions of low fertility.

Plants grown under conditions of deficient calcium
are more susceptible than when the supply is ade-
quate. With normal or high fertility, disease develop-
ment is greater at alkaline (above pH 7) soil condi-
tions.

Cultural control—In Pythium blight problem areas,
a cultural program that maintains satisfactory, but not
“lush,” plant growth through balanced fertilizer appli-
cations, and holds the soil pH in the acid range,
provides the highest level of resistance on the part of
the turfgrass. However, without fungicide applications,
these measures will not provide satisfactory control
of the disease.

Chemical control—Good control of Pythium blights
requires early diagnosis.

If temperatures are in 70° to 78°F range, fungi-
cide applications at 5 to 7 day intervals will be satis-
factory. However, if air temperatures remain in the
80°-95°F range with high humidity, it may be neces-
sary to make applications at 3 to 4 day intervals.
ZINEB - 75%, wettable powder at 2 0z./1000 sq. ft.
or DEXON. (Use care) or DITHANE M45 at 6-8 oz
per 1000 sq. ft.
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